MassMATCH Advisory Council Meeting

Thursday, January 26, 2012

Morse Institute Library, 

14 East Central Street, Natick, MA 01760

Members in Attendance:  Owen Doonan, Christopher Emery, Jeff Dougan, Susan Hargrave, Kevin Hatch, Susan LaSante, Tom Mercier, Lee Nettles, Linda Sakin, Jonathan O’Dell, Paul Remy, Susan Ventura, Melodee Whitman, and Ann Shor. 

Members Absent: Julian Banerji, Jeanette Beal, Jerry Berrier, Lisa Chiango, Les Cory, Tory Dixon, Peter Gefteas, Valerie Haven, Karen Janowski, Linda Landry, Janet Maurer, Cathy Mylotte, John Oliveira, Paul Phalan, Joe Quirk, Randi Sargent, and Stacey Selfridge. 

Guests in attendance:  Cindy Aiken, Cathy Bly, and Kristi Peak-Oliveira.

Program Staff:  Kobena Bonney and Jay Oppenheim.

Meeting Start at 11:05 AM

Program Updates – Ann Shor:

· AT Loan Program – 67 successful loans in 2011, performance measures were close to 100%.  This was fewer than in 2010.  Considering upcoming recognition event, probably in the fall, to celebrate the program giving out 10 million dollars in loans.   

· GetATStuff – there was an increase in transactions in 2011 - 33 this past year compared to 15 transactions in 2010.  With Jay Oppenheim on board, we hope to see a further increase in transactions.  Have had issues in the past with getting people to complete the satisfaction survey after completion of a transaction, which results in us being unable to 'count' the transaction.  

· Long-term Device Loan Program– saw an increase in devices loaned.  Loaned out 71 devices, 33 of the devices were hearing related.  The other 38 devices were computer related devices.  The program has done a good job of meeting performance measures.  The question was raised whether the range of devices should be expanded and what can be done to get more funding to acquire more devices.  

· Durable Medical Equipment (DME) Recycling Program – operated in conjunction with Stavros and the Boston Center for Independent Living.  Each organization refurbishes around 12 items a year: wheelchairs, scooters, etc.  Results from the program are currently being reported in our overall reutilization figures.  There is the question of whether the DME recycling program should be reported separately from our total figures.     

· Short-term Device Loan Program – 622 devices were loaned in 2011, a slight increase compared to the 586 in 2010.  The top devices loaned were computers and speech related devices.  The largest group of people who utilized the program was educators, followed by individuals with disabilities.  An issue with the program is getting people to complete the survey.  The federal government will be requiring a 70% response rate and there is currently a 30 to 40% response rate.  There is a need to develop strategies to improve the response rate.        

Questions were posed about whether there is a problem with AT equipment being lost or broken.  Cathy reported that over the last few years there have only been 3 items that were returned broken or lost; a very small percentage.  The consumer or the program replaces broken items.  The program does have insurance, but the program usually swallows the cost because it is often not worth filing a claim due to the cost of the device. It was stated that program staff have come up with ways to dissuade consumers from damaging or losing the device.  
There was a question about whether there is money available to upgrade old equipment.  There is room in the budget for purchasing devices, but help is always needed. Easter Seals received funding from the Verizon Foundation to purchase some iPads.  

· Device Demonstration Program – there was an increase in the number of demonstrations, but there was a decrease in the number of participants compared to the year before.    

· The blog has not had a lot of posts.  Part of the issue is due to spam, but now that Jay Oppenheim is on board he is helping to eliminate the spam, making the blog more user friendly.  Council members proposed putting together a group on the blog for AT discussions.    

· Training, Technical Assistance, Public Awareness, and Information and Assistance.   Training: 560 people received training.  This number is more than in 2010, but less than in 2009.  Need to develop ways to improve these numbers.  Technical assistance; MassMATCH was involved in 7 activities last year, including accessibility of ADRC intake form, work on the Department of Revenue's Accessibility Advisory Committee, and other short-term technical assistance activities.  This is an area that could use improvement.  Public Awareness efforts reached around 60,000 people.  The Information and Assistance requests grew significantly in 2011, 975 people were served compared to 675 in 2010 and 700 in 2009.  

Draft new State Plan for AT – Ann Shor:

· The plan covers what programs we operate and covers the three-year period of federal Fiscal Year 12 through 14.  In addition to the formal State Plan (SPAT), MassMATCH staff are compiling a more detailed plan for internal use describing actions to achieve program objectives related to development and growth.  MassMATCH staff are seeking input from Advisory Council members regarding the formal SPAT as well as the Action Plan.
A concern was raised that we are not reaching children effectively and helping to provide adequate assistive technology. Also, a question was raised about the level of efforts to reach out to rehabilitation facilities.   These suggestions will be incorporated into the action plan. 

· Discussed the Governor’s proposed budget cuts in FY13 funding for Turning 22.  Although this section of the budget does not fund AT, it does fund supportive living services for individuals who have graduated special education, services for people with brain injuries turning 22 and more. The budget cut does not directly affect AT.    

· Loans made through the AT Loan program are funded by Sovereign Bank, and the administration of the program is funded by the investment income of AT funds on deposit at Sovereign.  This program does not depend on state budget funds.  There was discussion as to whether the program could potentially expand the range of devices offered.  It was also noted that there is a need to start gathering information on the geographic distribution of the loans.      
State Plan Suggestions: 
· Perhaps we have not identified and effectively reached certain populations – such as seniors, the young, high schoolers, high functioning consumers.  Ann noted that the program already does outreach to elderly service agencies, however more could be done.  Councils on Aging will be added to our outreach list.     

· Adaptive vehicle that displays AT.  Also, transportation to deliver devices to people, for example the elderly. 

· Explore development of a warranty program for used AT devices.  

· Conduct an interview at the completion of the Device loan to determine the usefulness of the product.  Easter Seals responded that it is hard enough to get consumers to fill out the surveys, let alone conduct an interview.  

· The Long-Term Device Loan Program.  This program needs more funds to reduce/eliminate the waiting list.  Most people use the devices for community living.  Ann noted we need to set up a system to track the status of the devices to determine if devices should be returned to the program for re-use.  

· DME recycling – Should the program be expanded?  Should it be reported as a separate program?  There was no general consensus.
· The issue of wheelchair repair was brought up, with a proposal for a program to train technicians to repair wheelchairs.  It could create a relationship with engineering programs at colleges across the state.  Tom Mercier had been trying to foster a relationship with a local Community College in Northeastern Mass, but ran into some roadblocks.  A number of members were enthusiastic about this idea.
· GetATStuff – this program needs to increase performance measures.  The federal government is requiring states to reach a 75% performance measure starting this fiscal year.  This is obtained by having users fill out the survey on the website once they have obtained a device; it has been difficult to contact people to make sure they do these.  The program goal is to increase the number and type of devices exchanged, and increase users and listings posted.  This could be accomplished through outreach to a number of organizations.  
Questions were asked about number of items exchanged and the number of devices available.  It was clarified that the issue is that transactions are not being completed and when they are completed the consumers are not disclosing information about the transaction. 

· AT School Share – should it be reported as a separate program?  MassMATCH is getting the program started, and has a number of schools registered.  In order to list and report the program as a reutilization program there will need to be some completed transactions to report.  So far most of the schools appear to be more interested in the information-sharing aspect of AT School Share, although the CASE Collaborative is planning to use the system for loans within the collaborative.  MassMATCH staff will need to explore whether a loan qualifies as a transaction for reporting purposes.  The concern is that we might not have performance measures to report if AT School Share is reported as a separate reutilization program in the SPAT.  It was suggested that it might be helpful to change the classification to a loan program.       
This year MassMATCH has 3 grad students from Northeastern working with us.  They have carried out inventories at 3 schools so far, and have more lined up.    
School Share Update – Kobena Bonney:

Have done great outreach to try to get more schools involved in the program.  The goal is to get at least 3 more schools involved, hopefully more. There have been changes made to the site to make it more user friendly.      

There was discussion about establishing a measurement protocol and the performance data.  It is possible but would have to thoroughly brainstorm what questions would be asked and what data is important to collect.    
As part of the School Share project, Sue Ventura has developed a virtual AT tool kit based on the actual AT tool kit that Easter Seals had completed for MRC last year.  She will send out a link to the toolkit in her Dropbox folder for Advisory Council members to review and give feedback.  When completed, the virtual toolkit will be posted on the MassMATCH website.  

There will be a meeting set up soon with participating school professionals to give input on what works and what doesn’t in the system, so as to come up with ideas to improve the system. 
There was discussion about the Shapiro Foundation funding.  Certain benchmarks need to be met for the Shapiro Foundation and the program is doing well meeting them.

Device Demonstration – Cathy Bly and Kristi Peak-Oliveira of Easter Seals gave a demonstration of iPad Apps:  

· There are many speech apps on the iPad that used as a communication device.

· Tap Speak Button – tap and it plays a message, which you can record.  Good for quick messages.   

· TapToTalk – tap and it plays vocabulary and commands.  Free initially.  

· Proloquo2go – uses symbol sticks that represent the messages. It is a very popular and heavily used application.    

· Assistive Chat – a text to chat application.
· Small Talk – Aphasia program.  

· Some apps have better voices than others.  The more expensive apps usually have better quality voices.  

· ReadToGo – by Book Share.  Requires a membership based on having a disability that prevents an individual from accessing books.  The app has different visual and audio settings.    

· Blio – book reader.  Free application.  

Adaptive Seating and Mobility Clinic Update – Tom Mercier: 

The Department of Disability Services has AT centers in the state, where AT is designed and built for clients of DDS.  The primary devices that are processed at the centers are related to adaptive seating and mobility.

These services are provided to individuals who qualify to receive services through DDS.  The agency is trying to expand their services to a wider population, but this is dependent on funding.  DDS is working with MRC and the Stavros Center for Independent Living to develop this pilot clinic, to help determine who needs these seating and mobility services.  Stavros will identify consumers that have had difficulty obtaining the right device, getting one repaired, or need a device that is not in the market place.  DDS AT professionals will carry out evaluations, and will design and fabricate systems or devices to help the individual clients.  MRC is providing funding to help buy tools and materials and pay for transportation if needed.   

Announcements:  

· The next MassMATCH AT expo will be on May 2nd in Danvers, MA at the Coco Keys Hotel.  The expo is being organized by Easter Seals.  They are still accepting proposals for presentations.        

· Easter Seals received a large donation of old augmentative communication devices, 10 to 15 years old.  It may take them a while to determine what equipment is in working order.  Easter Seals is looking for users who do not have other options for assistive technology who would benefit from receiving these devices.   

Meeting Ended at 2:35 pm.
